
Thursday 1st of September

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 3, 2022

Thursday the 1st of September School Concert - Matinee at 1pm, evening at 6pm

Friday the 2nd of September 5/6 soccer tournament at Reservoir High School

Tuesday the 6th of September Whole school Professional Practice Day - no students at school

Friday the 9th of September 3/4 basketball tournament at Reservoir High School

Thursday the 15th of September Grade 5 debating at Reservoir High School

Thursday the 15th of September Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm to 7pm

Friday the 16th of September Student-led IEP meetings 9am to 2pm (Last day of term 3)

Monday the 3rd of October First Day of Term 4

Tuesday the 18th of October Year 5 students at Darebin Yarning Festival

2023 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

After weeks of preparation, tomorrow is the big day and we can’t wait!
We’re all heading off this morning to the Preston Town Hall to prepare for
the matinee performance at 1pm, hopefully squeezing in a rehearsal
beforehand.

If you are attending the matinee performance, doors will open at 12:45pm
for a 1pm start.

If you attending the evening performance, doors will open at 5:45pm for a
6pm start. Our evening session is a sold out, which is fantastic!!

A reminder that all students need to be at the venue at 5:35pm

Please bring your tickets with you.



BOOK WEEK
Thank you everyone who was able to attend our book week parade and open morning last week, it was so much
fun being able to celebrate our love of books and reading in such an enjoyable way. So many incredible outfits and
characters chosen, it was great to see some classics such as Grug and The Saucepan Man. I can also report that
no dalmations were harmed during the celebrations :)





AUSTRALIAN SIGN LANGUAGE - AUSLAN - BEING INTRODUCED NEXT YEAR

I am incredibly excited to announce that our School Council has supported the
recommendation from the Languages Working Party to adopt AUSLAN as the
language to be taught across Reservoir Views Primary School starting in 2023.

The re-introduction of a Languages Other Than English (LOTE) program at
Reservoir Views will now be the fourth specialist subject at our school joining PE,
Art and Music.

I would like to again thank everyone for participating in the community languages
survey and thank the members of the Languages Working Party.

Below are some links to information about AUSLAN.

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/a-brief-guide-to-auslan.pdf

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/curriculum/foundation-10/resources/languages/auslan/Pages/default.aspx

http://www.ndp.org.au/images/factsheets/NDP_Factsheet04.pdf

CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE
It is the time of year when we start organising our Christmas raffle.

We would like to ask our community for some assistance. If you have a
contact or work for someone that could donate something towards the
raffle (big or small), we would be very grateful. We can provide you an
official school letter if needed.

If you would like to donate something, we would love that too.

We are putting together all sorts of hampers, so we are looking for toys,
games, food that does not spoil, gardening items, vouchers, hair and
beauty items, Christmas decorations/items, kitchenware, bakeware,
stationary, art and craft items, books, sporting items……….anything!!!!!!

Tickets have been sent home and if you need more please come and
see us at the office.

KINDER TO FOUNDATION TERM  4 ORIENTATION SESSIONS
We have finalised the dates for our upcoming information evening and six week orientation program in Term 4.

Orientation Session Dates:
Session 1 9:10 – 10:50am Thursday 20th October
Session 2 9:10 – 10:50am Thursday 27th October
Session 3 9:10 – 10:50am Thursday 3rd November
Session 4 9:10 – 10:50am Thursday 10th November
Session 5 9:10 – 10:50am Thursday 17th November
Session 6 9:10 – 10:50am Thursday 24th November

Parent/Guardian/Caregiver information sessions will run at the same time as the student orientation sessions.

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/a-brief-guide-to-auslan.pdf
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/curriculum/foundation-10/resources/languages/auslan/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.ndp.org.au/images/factsheets/NDP_Factsheet04.pdf


SUNSMART - HATS and SUNSCREEN
A reminder that today marks the first day of Spring, which means our no hat - no play policy is back in place.

Our new hats are due to arrive today, 1st of September, and once we they are here we will be selling them for a
reduced price of $5 per hat until the end of the term.

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



THANK YOU
A very big thank you to our volunteers who ran the Father’s Day / Specia Person’s Day stall today.

2022 PARENT/CAREGIVER/GUARDIAN OPINION SURVEY
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school. The
Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and
Training that is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate,
student behavior, and student engagement. We encourage all families to participate in this survey. Our school will
use the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.

The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 15th August to Friday 16th
September.

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient
time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be
available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic, Vietnamese, Simplified Chinese, Chin
(Hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek.

PLANNING FOR 2023
I am currently planning our 2023 class structures. If you know your child will not be attending Reservoir Views in
2023 (and they are not currently in Grade 6) can you please let the office know. This helps with workforce planning,
thank you.

TUESDAY the 6th of SEPTEMBER - NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL
A reminder that next Tuesday is a whole school Professional Practice Day and there will be no school for students
for the day. Supervision for the day is available by booking with TheirCare at www.theircare.com.au

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.

http://www.theircare.com.au































